
 
 

 
October 25, 2010 
 
Ms. Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 Twelfth Street, SW 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
Via Electronic Filing 
 
Re: Notice of Ex Parte Communication in:  
Preserving the Open Internet, GN Docket No. 09-191 
Broadband Industry Practices, WC Docket No. 07-52 
Framework for Broadband Internet Service, GN Docket No. 10-127 
Applications of Comcast Corporation, General Electric Company and NBC Universal, 
Inc. for Consent to Assign Licenses or Transfer Control of Licensees, MB Docket No. 
10-56 
2010 Quadrennial Review – Review of the Commission’s Broadcast Ownership Rules 
and Other Rules Adopted Pursuant to Section 202 of the Telecommunications Act of 
1996, MB Dkt. 09-182 
 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 
Pursuant to section 1.1206(b) of the Commission’s rules, Free Press submits this notice 
regarding an ex parte communication in the above referenced dockets. 
 
On October 22, 2010, representatives from UNITY: Journalists of Color, Free Press and 
the Media and Democracy Coalition met with FCC Commissioner Mignon Clyburn and 
the following members of her staff: Dave Grimaldi – Chief of Staff, Angela Kronenberg 
– Acting Wireline Legal Advisor, Louis Peraertz – Acting Legal Advisor, Wireless, 
International, and Public Safety and interns -- Alexander Reynolds, Ariel Reed and Rekha 
Chandrasekher.  

Attending for UNITY, Free Press and the Media and Democracy Coalition were: Barbara 
Ciara – president of UNITY; Journalists of Color; Sharon Chan – president of the Asian 
American Journalists Association; Kathy Chow, executive director of the Asian 
American Journalists Association; Jeff Harjo – executive director of the Native American 
Journalists Association; Rhonda LeValdo - president of Native American Journalists 
Association; Onica Makwakwa – executive director of UNITY: Journalists of Color; Ivan 
Roman – executive director of the National Association of Hispanic Journalists; 
Chancellor Williams – Media and Democracy Coalition and Joseph Torres - Free Press 



  

In the meeting we discussed the importance of adopting strong Network Neutrality rules, 
increasing the representation of journalists of color in journalism, increasing minority 
ownership, as well as, expressing concerns about the pending merger between Comcast 
and NBC Universal.  

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
______/s/__________ 

 
Joseph Torres 
Free Press 
Senior Adviser Government and External Affairs 
202-265-1490 
jtorres@freepress.net  

 
 


